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Beanz means Buffett

The surprise news that Warren Buffett, alongside private equity group 3G, is acquiring H J Heinz is the 
biggest takeover ever in the food industry, and another example of how Buffett’s Berkshire Hathaway 
seeks to create value from seemingly dull, but consistent businesses. The deal includes an equity 
participation, but also $8.8bn of preferred stock carrying an annual coupon of 9%. Not bad in today’s era of 
flatlining interest rates, and much needed for a conglomerate which has more than $43bn of cash and cash 
equivalents looking for a home. Although the so-called Sage of Omaha walks on water with most investors, 
he knows that cash in these quantities is unacceptable to investors. It won’t cause them to lose any sleep, 
but cash rich businesses such as Berkshire will no doubt be watching how Apple get on in upcoming 
litigation surrounding how the cash on their balance sheet - $137bn and rising -may or may not be 
distributed to investors.

Warren Buffet has long made it clear that he wanted to bag ‘an elephant.’ This deal is not it: it isn’t 
anywhere near large enough and it is very likely that Berkshire Hathaway will snare another giant before 
the end of the year, possibly much sooner. The M&A bandwagon, it can be safely said, has started to gird 
its loins, with activity so far in 2013 up by 27% over the same period last year. This is further positive news 
for stockmarkets, and rising share prices will put pressure on CEOs to get on with deals sooner rather than 
later.

All of this should help to underpin equity markets, which have started the year enthusiastically, possibly 
overly so. Whilst some form of reality check might set in and prompt profit taking, this would be a healthy 
sign for the longer term vitality of the ongoing stockmarket recovery.
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